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Brother Charles Bernard Gregg, C.S.C.

born: 19 January 1942

died: 19 April 2015

Charles was born in Akron, attended St. Paul’s Elementary and St. Mary’s High School. He
studied at the University of Akron graduating with a degree in Education in 1962. He taught
for 4 years in Akron public schools. He followed a calling to join Holy Cross and entered the
juniorate at Holy Cross Junior College in 1966, went to the novitiate and made his first 
vows in 1968. He taught at St. Joseph’s High in South Bend for 5 years. He attended 
summer schools at Notre Dame and earned a master’s degree in 1973. He then taught at
Holy Trinity in Chicago, Archbishop Hoban, and Memorial High in Evansville. He worked in
youth ministry for a year and then joined the faculty at Bishop David High in Louisville for 
12 years. He was a popular and enthusiastic English teacher. Many former students would
ask for help in their courses at the University of Louisville. In the summers he took 
graduate courses in Library Science to earn a master’s degree in 1988. He became the 
librarian at Holy Cross College, enthusiastically serving for 12 years. He retired and 
became the administrative assistant for the provincial and was a substitute teacher at 
Marian High. He often volunteered with other brothers to serve in the soup kitchen at St. 
Augustine's parish. He taught courses in the Forever Learning Center and assisted in 
Alcoholics Anonymous meetings. He often served as the master of ceremonies at 
community functions and was a generous and thoughtful assistant superior of Schubert 
Villa and Dujarie House in Holy Cross Village.

Teach a just man and he will advance in learning.
                                                                           -- Proverbs 9:9

Act as if what you do makes a difference. It does.
                                                                          -- William James


